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IT TAKES A VILLAGE 

 
 

Thank you to all staff 
volunteers, residents, & their families that donated to our Christmas Baskets. 

Together we were able to bless four families with a 
Christmas. 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                          EMPLOYEE SPOTLIGHT 
 
 
 
 
                                                        Custodia is a PSW here at the Home. Custodia was         

nominated by her peers who say she is an amazing 
team player who is always eager to help her 

coworkers and lend a hand. Custodia is excellent 
with residents and always strives to provide the 

best care.  
 

                                                         Congratulations Custodia! 

 

 
 
 
 
  

  

 

 



 

     

Family Council Buzz 
 
 
Journaling is one way for caregivers to relieve stress. How do you journal?  
• Set a �mer for 10 minutes or longer.  
• Write what’s in your heart.  
• Forget about grammar and spelling. If you can read it, it’s fine.  
• Send your judgment gremlins out on the pa�o.  
• As you let one idea lead to another, you’ll figure things out and get to what you 

really want to say.  
Source: B. Lynn Goodwin, 2021 
Source: Quote from the poem Precious Memories by Alora M. Knight  
 

 
 
Talking about end of life can be difficult for everyone but you may even find some 
relief in having the subject out in the open. Here are some sugges�ons that might 
help:  
• Choose a �me and place where you both feel safe and comfortable. 
• Acknowledge the difficulty of talking about end of life. Using humour, when 

appropriate, may relieve pressure. 
• If the other person refuses to talk or changes the subject, try saying “That is 

okay, we don’t have to talk about it right now but it is something I would like to 
talk about soon. I want to be sure I know your wishes so I can act on them 
when the �me comes.” 

• It is okay to express your emo�ons, including your sadness. Talking about a 
person’s end of life can be upse�ng. 

• You don’t have to talk about everything at once 
• This is a conversa�on about you and the person you support, so encourage the 

person to be involved in it as much as they are able. 
Source: Alzheimer’s Society, Canada  

Would you like to connect with others who have a 
loved one at John Noble Home? Contact Tina Praass, 
John Noble Home @ (519) 756-2920 x4255 or family 

council members – 
 Mike @ 519-759-0074 or Brenda @ 519-284-1358. 

 
   



  



 
 

Christmas Donations 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
        
 
 
Special thanks to Barb Knill from Mary Kay. She works hard each year to get 156 donations 
of body lotion from community friends. Barb has been doing this for 10 years! Thanks for 

thinking of us and making our resident Christmas gifts extra special. 

 

 



                 

  
CHRISTMAS FUN AT JOHN NOBLE 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

CHRISTMAS FUN AT JOHN NOBLE 



 

Safety Talk 


